Minutes

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting
Thursday, December 1st at NCSD, 148 South Wilson
9:00 to 11:00 am

Present: Marianne Buckmeyer, Jerry Bunin, Peggy Cox, Vince McCarthy, Greg Nester, Dale
Ramey, Jeanne Taylor, Jim Tefft, Dave Watson and Dan Hart, CHP

1. Review comments regarding the Draft Final Report of the South County Traffic Model Report.
Comments were submitted by Marianne Buckmeyer, Jeanne Taylor, Vince McCarthy, Dave
Watson and Dan Woodson. These comments will be considered for inclusion in or modification of
the South County Traffic Model Report.

2. Consideration of how to slow traffic down on Stanton

Horizontal and vertical alignment of Stanton makes it difficult to track speeders. Even with proof
of speeding the 35 MPH speed limit is not enforceable. To make the speed limit enforceable a
speed study will have to be conducted. The County will take on this responsibility. Another
consideration is to run centerline striping down Stanton.

The CHP has been citing drivers for lack of registration and non-use of seat belts.

3. Origin/Destination survey on Lower Halcyon/SR 1 junction.

This would serve to prove the RIF and STIP fund’s apportionments based on Area 2 users, AG
and Oceano users and other SR 1 users are equitable. Dale Ramey indicated that the survey
would cost around $35,000.

Marianne Buckmeyer and other committee members have indicated that they would be welling to
do the survey if they were compensated for their time. Dale Ramey indicated that there is a great
deal of bureaucratic inertia to overcome before this could be done.

Other ltems:

Discussion with County about General Fund contributions to compensate for project overhead
costs, thus leaving more actual road project dollars available for road projection execution.

Multi-year plan of work showing fund sources and their generation, project phasing and
associated expenses, and resulting changes LOS for problem areas on Tefft.

Inclusion of West Tefft Corridor Design results in South County Traffic Model Report.
Dale Ramey will analyze adding one-lane to both, Mary and Hill Street.
CHP to provide accident counts at Juniper and Pomeroy and Camino Caballo and Pomeroy.

Next meeting is on December 8th



